
 

 

The Corporation of the  

United Counties of Prescott and Russell 

By-law 2024-46 

A BY-LAW TO AUTHORIZE THE RENEWAL OF THE SERVICE AGREEMENT FOR 
THE MANAGEMENT AND OPERATION OF THE 9-1-1 PRIMARY PUBLIC SAFETY 
ANSWERING POINT (PSAP) WITH THE ONTARIO PROVINCIAL POLICE (OPP). 
 
WHEREAS the Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) had entered into a service agreement 

with the United Counties of Prescott and Russell to provide the Counties with a 9-1-1 

Primary Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP); 

AND WHEREAS this service agreement expired on July 10, 2023;  

AND WHEREAS it is the obligation of the United Counties of Prescott and Russell 

under its agreement with Bell Canada to ensure that a PSAP serves the Counties;  

AND WHEREAS the Counties is permitted under its agreement with Bell Canada to 

contract with a third party for the management and operation of the PSAP;  

AND WHEREAS the Counties wishes to contract with the OPP for the management 

and operation of the PSAP;  

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the United Counties of Prescott and 

Russell confirms its adherence to this Agreement by executing it, as provided for herein, 

and providing the OPP with a certified copy of the By-law authorizing the entry into this 

Agreement.  

The Council of the Corporation of the United Counties of Prescott and Russell 

enacts as follows: 

1. The Corporation of the United Counties of Prescott and Russell is hereby authorized 

to enter into a 9-1-1 PSAP service agreement, beginning on January 1, 2025, with 

the Ontario Provincial Police in accordance with the service agreement as shown in 

Schedule A attached hereto. 

2. The Emergency Services Director be authorized to sign the 9-1-1 contract with the 

OPP on behalf of the Corporation. 

 

 



 

 

By-law read a first, second, and third time, and passed on November 27, 2024. 

 

Normand Riopel, Warden 

 

Stéphane P. Parisien, Deputy Clerk 

 


